
May 25, 2021, 7:00 P.M., Greenfield Township Municipal Building, a regular meeting of the
Greenfield Township Board of Supervisors. 
Present: Steve Rathmann, Sal Fedele, Kevin Bartlett, Renee Wagner, Kurt Sundberg, Mark
Corey, Chris Bisbee and Jerre Heyer.
Kevin Bartlett stated that Public Comment would be accepted throughout the meeting as items
were being discussed and before each vote. 
Chris Bisbee reported that roads were being was grading and brined. They are only able to get
a truck two days a week. The length of road that was brined was cut down to 1 mile of road
for every truck. Wilson Road was done at that ratio and they will wait to see how it turns out.
The crew is working on the Dirt & Gravel Roads Davis Road project tiling, adding material.
They were also digging ditches and filling in deep ditches. The trencher is working great with
the new chain. 
Bids were opened for 4300 tons of Driving Surface Aggregate. The contract price was
approved by Tom McClure from Erie County Conservation. 
Sal Fedele made a motion to award the contract to National Lime and Stone for 4300 Tons of
Driving Surface Aggregate at $ 23.25/ton. Steve Rathmann seconded. Motion carried
unanimously. 
After discussing options with three local contractors, Engineer Mark Corey recommended a
blended bid for the repairs to Wilson Road. The area at Route 89 will be dug out and drainage
tile installed. The heave in the concrete by the hill will be removed. Township owned millings
will be used on the berms. An asphalt course will be applied to the entire width of the road,
including berms. Mark Corey will prepare the bid specifications and packets, and advertise for
opening, with award at the June 29  meeting.   th

Upfitting of the recently purchased Oshkosh was discussed. Using equipment from the 1980
Oshkosh was discussed. Hydraulic line work would be priced through Trux, Inc. 
The use of a brine storage tank was discussed. The condition and ownership of the existing
salt brine storage tank were to be checked.
No final public comment was presented.
Sal Fedele made a motion to pay invoices. Steve Rathmann seconded. No public comment was
made. Motion carried unanimously. 
An Executive Session was held from 7:35 to 8:25.
Attorney Kurt Sundberg stated that the Executive Session was to discuss a legal issue
involving a gas transmission line which ran through the Greenfield Community Park, and
drainage issues. Kurt Sundberg reviewed the time line. No easement had been recorded. The
line was not where the crew was told it was. Kurt Sundberg stated that the Township will not
reimburse for damages caused during excavation for the playground. Currently, they will not
require the line to be removed. Kurt Sundberg and Jerre Heyer discussed issues. 
Kevin Bartlett made a motion to adjourn. Sal Fedele.  No public comment was 
made. Motion carried unanimously. 
Meeting adjourned at 9:17 p.m..

Respectfully Submitted,

Renee M. Wagner
Secretary


